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DIARY DATES 
 

TERM 2 

MAY 
Tuesday 16th 

Governing Council 

Meeting 7pm 

Wednesday 17th 

SAPSASA Cross 

Country 

Friday 19th 

Walk Safely to School 

Day 

Wednesday 24th 

National Simultaneous 

Story Time 

Friday 26th 

Lesley’s Retirement 

Celebration 3:30-6:00pm 

Monday 29th 

Preschool Photos 

 

JUNE 
Thursday 1st 

Preschool Photos 

Tuesday 6th 

School photos 

Friday 9th 

Preschool Pupil Free 

Day 

Monday 12th 

King’s Birthday Holiday 

Tuesday 13th 

School Pupil Free Day 

 

 

QUICK and EASY COMMUNICATION USING the SEESAW APP 

In preparation to receive school information and make contact with your child’s teacher, we 

ask that you download the SEESAW APP available free of charge from the APP Store or 

GOOGLE PLAY STORE.  Information about joining your child’s/children’s class group has been 

shared by the class teachers.   

At this stage, all school newsletters will be sent to class teachers who will send them out to 

families via the SEESAW APP. 

PLEASE STAY MINDFUL of the HEALTH and SAFETY of  
OUR SCHOOL & WIDER COMMUNITY 

 

 IF YOUR CHILD IS UNWELL, DO NOT SEND THEM TO SCHOOL. PLEASE NOTIFY 

THE SCHOOL VIA PHONE 8525 2045 OR SMS 0428 179 768 

 IF THEY ARRIVE AT SCHOOL OR BECOME UNWELL, WE WILL CONTACT YOU 

FOR THEM TO BE COLLECTED. 

 PLEASE WASH OR SANITISE YOUR HANDS AND COVER YOUR COUGHS AND 

SNEEZES. 

 MAINTAIN SOCIAL DISTANCING - 1.5 M BETWEEN ADULTS IN OR OUTSIDE OF 

SCHOOL GROUNDS. 

THESE ARE RESPONSIBLE AND NECESSARY ACTIONS  

THAT RESPECTS THE HEALTH AND SAFETY OF EVERYONE 
If your child develops symptoms such as a fever, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath, 

runny nose, loss of smell/taste, muscle/joint pains, diarrhoea, nausea/vomiting or extreme 

tiredness, please get tested. 

If your child tests positive, you must inform Freeling Primary School on 85252045 immediately. 

You must also lodge the positive test result with   SA Health 

POSITIVE COVID-19 CASES SHOULD STAY HOME until acute symptoms have cleared (usually 5 

to 7 days). 

Although many COVID restrictions have been lifted and parents/carers are welcome 

to be on site and enter classrooms, we ask that all adult visitors practise physical 

distancing when on site and not attend the site if they are unwell. Please continue to 

advise us if your child is COVID positive and keep them home whilst unwell.  

 

HAPPY HAVEN IS CURRENTLY STILL ABLE TO OFFER Out of School Hours Care  
OSHC Service hours (6:45 – 8:45am and 3:00 – 6:15pm)  

Outside of these hours the mobile number is available for you to leave a voice message or send a text message regarding bookings/absences. 

HAPPY HAVEN - FREELING SERVICE – DIRECT 0404 735 135  

PLEASE REMEMBER STUDENTS ARE NOT TO BE ON SCHOOL GROUNDS BEFORE 8:30am 
 

 

 

mailto:dl.0139.info@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.freelingps.sa.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Freelingp7/
https://forms.sa.gov.au/#/form/61d8bc18ad9c585180ab5454/app/6348b0064d4331233cbc1541


 

Japanese Cultural Day 

On Friday, students engaged in numerous Japanese cultural activities organised by Sensei Goodrich and Sensei Jones. 

Many students dressed up for the day, making hachimaki, engaging with the fantastic “Four Seasons” puppet show by 

Aiko from Wasabi Kids and karate demonstration from GKR. Our thanks to Em’s Cookie Jar for providing a delicious sushi 

lunch, and everyone who made this day such a success, particularly Kerry and Abby. 

Arrival time for students 

We have noticed that a number of students are arriving very early to school each day, with some waiting by the gates as 

early as 7:45am! Whilst it is great to see they’re keen for another day of learning, there is not a teacher on duty until 

8:30am, raising some concerns about children’s safety prior to this time. To address this concern, we ask that students 

be dropped off from 8:30am, or aim to arrive at school after this time, prior to lessons commencing at 8:55am. Happy 

Haven also provide before school care if working families need to drop off their child earlier due to work commitments.  

Transition to High School (Parents / Carers of Year 6 students) 

Each year the Department for Education coordinates a state-wide process to assist primary school students’ transition 

into secondary school. A new online registration of interest form is now available for parents of students starting 

secondary school in 2024 to complete. Please check your email for information as the form is unique to your child.   

 

The form can be accessed from a computer, tablet or mobile phone, as long as you can connect to the internet, and 

replaces the old paper format used by schools, sometimes referred to as an ED176 form. It is recommended that you 

use Chrome as your internet browser to complete this form. 

 

The online form will allow you to tell the department if: 

 you would like your child to attend their local/zoned secondary school (find which secondary school is your 
local/zoned one at find a school) 

 you are interested in your child attending another SA government secondary school/s 
 your child does not require a place as they will not be attending a SA government secondary school in 2024. 

You must complete and submit the form by 26 May 2023. 

 

Where appropriate, the link to this unique form has been sent to each person who has legal responsibility for your 

child. It is important that parents/guardians reach an agreement regarding which secondary school(s) you want to 

nominate for your child before you complete the form, as only one form can be submitted for each child. If you need to 

make changes after the form has been submitted, you will need to contact our office at Freeling Primary School. 

All families will be advised of their child’s secondary school allocation on or by 11 August 2023. 

 

You can find more information as to how the transition process works on the department’s website or in the provided 

parent brochure for students starting secondary school in 2024. If you need guidance on how to complete the online 

form, please find guidance videos here. Guidance videos - https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-

families/enrol-school-or-preschool/school-enrolment/register-your-childs-interest-starting-high-school 

If you are not able to access the online form, or if you need help or have questions about how to complete it, please 

contact our office at Freeling Primary School for assistance. 

Mother’s Day 

Thank you to all who have supported the P&F Mother’s Day stall last week. We hope you were spoiled yesterday! 

SAPSASA Cross Country 

Good luck to our students competing in the Barossa & Light SAPSASA Cross Country on Wednesday! 

Angela, Luke, Kaylene & Sonia 
FPS Leadership Team  
 
 
   
                   

http://www.education.sa.gov.au/findaschool
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parenting-and-child-care/your-childs-enrolment/enrolment/placement-school-or-preschool
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/enrol-school-or-preschool/school-enrolment/register-your-childs-interest-starting-high-school
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/enrol-school-or-preschool/school-enrolment/register-your-childs-interest-starting-high-school
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School and Preschool Fees are due by Friday 10th March can be made by: 

 Cash 

 EFTPOS Credit Card (in person or over the phone) 

 Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT)  

Name:     Freeling Primary School 
Branch:   Bank SA Freeling 
BSB No.: 105 – 109   
Account No.:  396 038 240 
(PLEASE REMEMBER TO USE A REFERENCE & CHILD’S NAME – ie. SMITH & FEES) 

 Instalments – prior arrangement must be made with the Principal or the Finance Officer, Marie Chinner. 

 Preschool fees of $85 per term can be paid by week 4 of each term or $340 in full by Friday 10th March.  
 

School Card Applications are due Friday 10th March. OVERDUE 
Applications are open now and available online.  To apply online go to www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard for forms 
and more information. Alternatively you can collect a form from the school front office.   
 

Student and Family Personal Information – If any of your details have changed please let the school know as soon as 
possible.  It is critical that this information is up to date in the event that we need to contact you.  Please let the school 
know if your mobile numbers, email address, postal and home addresses and emergency contacts have changed.   
 

DUE DATES 
 

OVERDUE 
School Fees  $ 

Preschool Fees  $ 
School Card Applications 

 

 

 

GROWTH MINDSET MATTERS 
CONGRATULATIONS (Week 2 Term 2) 

Room 1 - Sue Bishop 

Isabelle Lowe-Foxwell & Poppy Tetlow 

Room 2 – Sally Gardner 

Paige Muster & Blake Miller 

Room 3 – Carlee Tredrea 

Riley Rendell & Alyssa Clarke 

Room 6 – Kristy Batson 

Evelyn Gray & James Menadue 

Room 7 – Lynne Randall 

Emily Pearce & Georgia Holberton 

Room 8 – Rachel Meinhardt 

Ned Ivkovic & Chelsea Clarke 

Room 9 – Heidi Markwick 

Rhyce Howarth & Lily Ziersch 

Room 10 – Emily Taylor 

Annie Boyes & Toby Beasley 

Room 11 - Coby Rodda 

Georgia Weinert & Lachy Dunn 

Room 12 – Anabel Pascoe 

James Turner & Sienna Little 

 

HANDMADE CARDS 

Assorted handmade cards for sale at the 

Front Office. Cards are designed and made 

by a Wheatfields resident. 

$2.50 each 

Proceeds will go towards future student 

voice projects. 

 

http://www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

FREELING PS  

GOVERNING COUNCIL 

MEETING  

TUESDAY 16th May 2023 

7pm in the Staffroom 

 

 

Parents & Friends 

TERM 2 

Week 3 
TUESDAY 16TH May 

Chicken wrap   $4.50 
(lettuce, tomato, cheese & sauce) 
                Unless specified 
 

Ice swing    $2.00 
(raspberry, cola, lemonade) 
 

Fruit box     $1.50 
Choc or strawberry milk  $2.00 
 
Helpers: Rachel Lobrovic, Ella Wunderlich 
 

Week 4 
TUESDAY 23rd May 

Hot Dog (cheese & sauce)  $3.50 

        Unless specified 
 

Milk swing    $2.50  
(chocolate or strawberry) 
 

Fruit box     $1.50 
Choc or strawberry milk  $2.00 
 
Helpers: Lucy O’Leary, Mel Van Houten 
 

Week 5 
TUESDAY 30th May 

Ham & cheese  
Cheese toastie   $3.50 
 
Chocolate muffin   $2.00 
 
Fruit box     $1.50 
Choc or strawberry milk  $2.00 
 
Helpers: Rachel Lobrovic, Toni Ibrahim 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

19th MAY, 2023 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My name is Cameron and on the 17th of March all 4 

of the student voice leaders went to the Convention 

Centre in Adelaide for the Halogen Young Leaders’ 

Day. 

A number of well-known South Australian’s spoke to 

us about overcoming challenges and becoming 

leaders. 

Gemma Houghton – AFLW Player for Port Adelaide 

I found Gemma Houghton’s speech inspirational 

because lots of young people may have had the same 

story as her but she powered through tough times. 

One thing I really like about Gemma Houghton is that 

she works very hard for her dreams and she had a lot 

of setbacks to overcome lots of obstacles but still 

managed to make it. 

 

I am writing up about Jodie Oddy and Andrew Hayes. We heard them speak while we were at the 

Convention Centre for Young Leaders’ Day. 

Jodie and Andrew work for Nova 919. They are on the radio in the morning and have their breakfast then 

they get to work. They are friends and like to work with each other. Andrew makes Jodie laugh sometimes. 

They were inspirational because they were talking about how you should not feel down when people are 

mean. You should always be nice to people so they will treat you the same and you should not doubt 

yourself because of what someone else has said about you, just keep going, no matter what. 

By Liana Gray 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi. My name is Jayda.                                                                                                                          

On March 17 we went to the Young Leaders’ Day 

at the Convention Centre in Adelaide. 

I am writing about Harries Carroll and what he 

does. 

Harries Carroll works for Bondi Rescue, where he 

is a life guard and he is on the Bondi Rescue TV 

show. 

I found him inspirational because he helps 

people and saves peoples’ lives. 

I enjoyed hearing about the stories from Bondi 

Rescue. 

 

On March 17th 2023, all four student voice 

leaders went to the Convention Centre in 

Adelaide for National Young Leaders’ Day 2023. 

We went there to learn how to become a great 

leader and to hear others stories and journeys on 

how they became a great leader. Today I’m 

writing about Nathan Luff and how he became an 

author. 

As I mentioned his name is Nathan Luff and he is 

an author. Nathan Luff is mostly known for his 

book series, Nerd Herd. Nathan grew up on a 

farm and had six or seven siblings. He faced a lot 

of challenges growing up because his siblings 

liked to play dangerous games. He uses his 
siblings, challenges and experiences to create 

characters in his stories. 

I got to meet Nathan and got his signature in my 

book. I enjoyed meeting Nathan because I want 

to be a writer and actor, and I learnt some 

important lessons from him, including to be 

persistent when things are difficult. 

By Liana  

 
SAPSASA STATE SWIMMING 

Sia Lobrovic competed at the Marion Swim Centre in the 

10 year old girls 4 x 50m relay for state SAPSASA 

Championship swimming. 

She swam the final lap and managed to get the team 

from 5th position to 4th. She also set a new PB! 

Congratulations and well done to Sia 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Famously Royal  
In recognition of the King’s coronation, the Student 

Voice team invite you to please come dressed as a 

royal person or someone famous. 

You might like to come as a prince or princess, king 

or queen, or someone inspirational! 

Cost: Gold coin donation 

Date: Week 3 FRIDAY the 19th of May 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 



 
 
 
 

ROAD WORKS INFORMATION FOR FPS PARENTS / CAREGIVERS 
 

Construction plan for Gray, Shanahan and Mattiske Streets 
Gray Street Stage 1 (Stephenson Street to Coulls Street):   March to April 
Gray Street Stage 2 (Coulls Street to Schuster Street):        April to May 

Gray Street Stage 3 (Schuster Street to 38 Gray Street):     May 
   Shanahan Street:                                                                June 
   Mattiske Street:                                                                   June 

 
Detours will be in place during these works, we appreciate your patience. 

During the Shanahan and Mattiske works- this location will be closed off for school drop off. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

NAB AFL Auskick is an introductory program to the game of Australian Rules Football for boys and girls. 

The program aims at teaching participants the basic skills of Australian Football with an emphasis on fun activities 

conducted in a safe and friendly environment. 

All boys and girls are welcome. Parents are most welcome to attend and join in and have some fun with the kids. 

To find out more details about your closest centre and to register, log onto www.play.afl/auskick 
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 HOSTING A JAPANESE STUDENT 

Kapunda High is excited to be offering the opportunity to host a Japanese student in early term 3. The students 

are coming from Tokyo and are affiliated with Meiji University. Here is a link to some information in English 

about the schools: https://www.meiji.ac.jp/cip/english/about/junior.html. They will be in Australia from July 

27th until August 11th. The benefits of hosting a student are building a connection with another culture, 

creating the opportunity to build friendships, support with a Working with Children Check, and a small 

allowance to fund the homestay. You will also have access to 24/7 support. Homestay families are responsible 

for providing a bed (shared room is fine) and meals. Kapunda High School organises two excursions: one to the 

Gorge Wildlife Park and Whispering Wall and the second excursion is to the Central Market and South 

Australian Museum. If you are interested in hosting a Japanese student please contact Scott Durand, the 

Japanese teacher at Kapunda High via email (scott.durand752@schools.sa.edu.au) or via phone (0418 498 345) 

 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.meiji.ac.jp%2Fcip%2Fenglish%2Fabout%2Fjunior.html&data=05%7C01%7CDeb.Meaney610%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd6c4e7f88c8d459ca8b508db51f6b4b7%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638193892252676818%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FBde6FeEJ8Z7VU8riW28hLA1JT%2Fbv%2BEcjWitqyQuQSM%3D&reserved=0

